Bruguier’s Cabin

By Isabel


Bruguier’s Cabin (out of 5-6 cabins) was used for the kitchen.


In 1933 while directing a relief work crew, Reverend John P. Hantla discovered a house.  It was in Iowa, near the bridge on War Eagle Drive, and over the railroad tracks.  Then they told their boss and it was going to be demolished while the rubbish was going to be used for the boy’s camp.


The other workers took off the siding of the house and underneath, they found a complete log cabin.  Thinking they found something worth money they called John Hantla.  After researching, he found it was an original cottonwood Theophile Bruguier log cabin.


In 1934 the Sioux City Parks Department tore down the log cabin and carefully numbered each log.  The cabin was given to Sioux City as a historic structure.  Then Sioux City rebuilt the cabin and gave it to the Girls of ’68 Junior Pioneers to use as a clubhouse on June 17, 1938.


The cottonwood cabin is 35 feet long, 22 feet wide, and 10 feet high.  The cabin was styled double-log.

Sioux City (before they gave it to the Girls of ’68) took the original fireplace and chimney (made of willow sticks woven together and covered with mud) and replaced it with a new stone fireplace and chimney.  They even took the roof and put shingles and wood gutters on it.  Then they took the floor and made it cement while they filled in-between the logs with clay instead of dirt and added a bathroom. 

Bruguier originally bought windows so that was covered.  The cabin was entered in the National Register of Historic places in 2000.
